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Reed-Cooke Neighborhood Association
Minutes of the General Monthly Meeting
Thursday, February 25, 2021, 7:00 pm; held by internet Zoom
Attending: Nick Roland, Fiona Clem, J.I. Swiderski, Oscar Montiel, Janet Topolsky, Jeanne, Hope Richardson, Peter Lyden, Devin Brady, Jeff Wilkes, and Steve McKevitt. 











    DRAFT
RCNA President Nick Roland welcomed everyone, and called the meeting to order.   
The following items were taken up at this meeting:  
1. Oscar Montiel of Councilmember Brianne Nadeau’s office spoke briefly.  Among the items that he reported were: CM Nadeau is working on hearings, taking public input, on the following: the city problem of gun violence, the abatement programs, and extending the ongoing COVID Eviction Moratorium.
2. Nick noted that the Zoom recording of the January 28, 2021 RCNA General Meeting has been posted on the Reed-Cooke Assn website.

3. Treasurer’s Report.  Treasurer Fiona Clem reported that RCNA now has $9011 in its operating account, and $9720 in the COVID Relief Fund.    * RCNA still has money available for additional individual grants, and is accepting applications.  And is also looking at additional ways of publicizing this availability, possibly through local schools.  Many people in the neighborhood still need help. 
4. Presidents’ Report, from Nick Roland. 
· There will be a neighborhood clean-up on Saturday, March 20.  Meet at 10 am, at Unity Park.  This event is being done by ANC 1C and the RCNA.  Clean-up materials will be provided.   
· The Silva, a new apartment building on Columbia Road at Mozart.  Nick asked Hope Richardson to speak about the planned opening of the building, which is scheduled for later this summer.  The scaffolding will come down in the spring.  There will be a café inside the first floor, and this café and its garden have applied for a liquor license.  The building will have about 170 units.
· New RCNA Logo and signage.  Nick had images of the final three possibilities of the new Logo and showed them at the meeting.  These will be put online for members to vote on, with the winner becoming the new logo.

· Unity Park.  Nick reported that the application for RCNA to adopt this park has been submitted to the city, and that RCNA is awaiting approval.
· Mural Sponsorship.  The RCNA has approved $2000 for a local mural, and is talking to local schools about possible ideas for a location and design.

· Traffic.  Nick will be meeting with DDOT about local issues and DDOT’s plans.  Fiona noted that some local street sign need to be refined and be made consistent, for residents to properly understand.  The issue and method of offering testimony to DDOT was also discussed. 

5. Discussion of Neighborhood Concerns.   * J.I. Swiderski reported that the Park Service is looking at issues with the Rock Creek Trail around the Zoo, and is having a meeting about it on March 18 at 6:30 pm.  For interested residents    * Jeff Wilkes noted that the special pedestrian traffic signals at Columbia and Champlain are still not working properly and need city attention.

Meeting adjourned.  The next RCNA General Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, March 25, 2021, at 7:00 pm.  
                 






    Minutes by Steve McKevitt

